
 QUARTERLY/ANNUAL PERFORMANCE REPORT NARRATIVE 

Summary of work performed during the period covered by the report:  

Administration $18, 587.15   
Participated in several watershed wide meetings throughout the quarter: Christina Watershed 
Partnership (formerly known as CTIP), Healthy Water Fund, Stroud Water Research Center 
Enviro DIY Training, Christina Basin Task Force, individual meetings with various stakeholders, 
and several Board of Supervisors meetings. Maintained and updated program fiscal records 
and worked with committee members to finalize budget for FY17.  Administration support and  
review of several watershed projects including exposed sewer line in Mill Creek, proposed cell 
tower in New Garden Township, proposed floodplain reconnection project in West 
Marlborough/London Grove Townships.   

Education ($ 155.29) 
School Programs: Nothing new to report this quarter. 

Creek Fest: 
• Attended 2 planning meetings and 1 post festival meeting. 
• Maintained task list for planning committee with tasks listed by person. 
• Managed communications with vendors and exhibitors 
• Worked with City of Newark to create a new pre-fest activity, a tour of the Newark 

Reservoir 
• Worked with designer to develop new postcard, water bottle art, banners, and other 

public relations materials. 
• Updated and managed sponsors, entertainment acts, and food vendor forms and fees. 
• Updated web site with the 2017 Creek Fest schedule 
• Sourced and purchased creek fest supplies (educational give aways and promotional 

materials) 
• Hosted event on May 6 with approximately 900 attendees and 30 exhibitors. 
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Community Outreach: 
• Website stats: 511 average visits (unique user with several page views)/month, 988 

unique page views/month, 399 unique visitors/month. 
• Mail Chimp Newsletter stats: 36.7% average open rate (19.9% industry average), 7.5% 

click rate (industry average 2.2%) 
• Completed final draft of the new interpretive signage for the Newark Reservoir with the 

City of Newark and Crowl Advertising and Design.  
• Provided information to Franklin Township for their website and newsletter on the 

Catch the Rain program. 

Restoration ($ 3,389.03 ) 
Stream Monitoring Projects: 

• Continued to meet with Jinjun Kan and Dave Bressler (Stroud) to finalize proposal and 
scope of work for 2017 bacteria sampling.   

• Ordered bacteria sampling supplies for Stroud and Delaware Nature Society for this 
year’s monitoring work. 

• Met in April with Dave Bressler to walk selecting monitoring sites. Obtained 
permissions to install sensors on Broad Run (in White Clay Preserve), and Egypt Run 
(New Garden Township). Installed two stream sensors, collected initial data and 
recorded flow measurements on May 26 with Marion Waggoner (SOW volunteer lead), 
Dave Bressler, and Shannon Hicks.  

• Took flow measurements with Marion Wagoner and John Riabov (volunteers) and 
checked on continuous sensors.  

• Visited and took samples from all PA bacteria sites with Stroud and new intern from 
West Chester University. Selected 5 new sampling sites upstream from the two 
continuous sensors.  

• Visited and took samples from all DE bacteria sites, located new site on Pike Creek with 
Delaware Nature Society and new intern. Did recon for Mill Creek continuous stream 
sensor and set deployment date with Stroud and DNS. Kristen Travers located a 
dedicated volunteer to take on the management of the Delaware sensor and potential 
help with data management. 

Christina Watersheds Municipal Partnership (formally known as the Christina Basin TMDL 
Implementation Partnership: 

• Continued to meet with township managers and engineers to develop and coordinate 
efforts towards a unified TMDL implementation plan for the East Branch pilot area. 
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• Met with Ken Battin (London Grove Township Manager) and Ron Ragan (London Grove 
Township Engineer), and Tom (?) (Golf Course Manager) to look at potential BMPs at 
Inniscrone Golf Course.  Visited tributary off of Clay Creek Road south of golf course, 
and Goddard Park to look for other potential BMPs that could be included in their 
TMDL plan.  

• Attended monthly meetings with the Christina Watersheds Municipal Partnership 
(CWMP) to develop strategy and resource materials to be used in all three pilot areas 
of the Christina Basin. 

• Worked with Andrew Homsey (UDWRA) to develop additional maps of the pilot area 
and calculation tables based on GIS information and potential project sites.   

• Received third installment of  $2500 from the BRCA to support the work of the White 
Clay Pilot Lead (Ellen Kohler).  Total received to date ($12,500) 

• Hosted meeting for White Clay pilot engineers to select best strategy for calculating 
load reductions. Each municipality must use the same methodology if they want to 
collaborate on any projects.  

• Attended all five Board of Supervisor meetings (May-June) to provide updates on the 
pilot project.  At this point, there will be no collaboration since four of the five 
municipalities have met their TMDL reduction requirements (based on their updated 
sewershed mapping, and the Christina Mapshed Model Load Calculation 
Methodology).  Only West Grove will be putting together a plan including BMP 
implementation.  The townships will be sending in individual plans, but we have laid 
the groundwork for future collaboration including collaboration on Operations and 
Maintenances and Administration.  We are still pursuing a potential collaboration on 
BMP operations and management, permit adminstration, and TMDL education for the 
MS4 municipalities.  

Catch the Rain Program: 

• Continued to meet periodically with Beth Burnam to develop the Catch the Rain pilot 
program materials and discuss future program needs and potential partnership with 
Gateway Garden Center and North Creek Nurseries.  

• Visited with six new applicants and provided accompanying site reports. 25 applicants 
total to date (since program started in September 2016) 

• Revised and resent initial reports with plant selections included to try to incentive 
homeowners to take the next step. 

• To date one tree planting (Vennard), and 7 rain barrels have been installed. 
• Aided Brandywine Conservancy in submitting final grant paperwork to Dockstader.  

Franklin Preserve Reforestation and Land Stewardship: 
• Met with Rob Daniels and Meredith Mayer (both of Brandywine Conservancy) to walk 

the Franklin Preserve site with Greg Gagliano (Red Tail Restoration).  Discussed year 
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two of land stewardship and obtained funding to continue with invasive species 
management and tree tending.  Completed new contract with Red Tail Restoration to 
continue with this work. 

New Garden Park Stream Restoration: 
• Coordinated with Landstudies to replace dead and damaged trees in April, re-staked 

trees, and provided additional deer protection to planted shrubbery. Landstudies will 
selectively mow in June and will continue to manage the buffer for invasive species 
through the fall, when it will turn over to the township. Guidance will be provided to the 
township by Landstudies.  

• Submitted final close out report to PA DEP. 

Land Preservation ($0) 

Update on current Natural Lands Trust Projects: 

• Sinclair Morris: The conservation and trail easements are finalized, the mortgage 
subordination is approved, and the closing date should be this summer. 

• St. Anthony’s: moving forward, awaiting clean up responsibility and details. 
• Reynolds: still held up in Orphans’ Court but New Garden Township has agreed to an 

extension.  
• Two other potential projects in New Garden Township. The Christie property wants to 

add 4 more acres to an existing easement on their land, and another 20 acre property 
near New Garden Township Park where the neighbor is interested in buying the 
neighboring property and then selling an easement on it.  

Update on current Brandywine Conservancy Projects: 
• Since the last meeting, the Wild and Scenic Committee approved and reserved $2500 

in support of agricultural BMPs on the Hutchinson property. The landowner agreed to 
fund the remaining match amount (@$3000). The Healthy Water Fund is also pursuing 
this project as their pilot project in the White Clay.  

• Attended meeting with the Healthy Water Fund (HWF) Committee, John Goodall, 
DNREC, and City of Newark.  The City of Newark has agreed to put $20,000 of their 
Source Water Protection Funds into the Hutchinson property which has been selected 
as a pilot project for the HWF.  
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